Village of Crooksville

Council Workshop Meeting
March 10, 2025

Mayor Mohler calls the meeting to order with the following council members present: Mr.
Hampton, Mr. Locke, Mr. Loomis, Ms. Smith and Mr. Walters. Mr. Redfern was absent. Lacey
Tumblin and Courtney Edwards were also present.

First up on the agenda, Travis Decoster was present to discuss a property dispute. He lives on
Hull St. He stated there were no issues when the previous owner showed him the house and
showed him where the property lines were. When summer came, the neighbor got irate with him
for mowing, saying he was mowing on his property. A surveyor had come, and he showed the
same pins that the previous owner had showed him where the property line is. The neighbor
disagreed. Mr. Decoster states that he had called Kevin Cannon to come survey. He stated that
after Kevin spoke to the neighbor, he just agreed that the new line was correct. He stated that the
pins are still there. The council advised him of several options, but felt like his best course of
action would be to get the land surveyed. Mr. Decoster kept interrupting the council members.
He did not want to listen to any options the council members, or what they were trying to explain
to him. Mayor Mohler wrote down and gave him 3 different surveyors from Zanesville that he
could reach out to. After several more minutes of Mr. Decoster talking, he thanked council and

left very angry.

Next up, Mrs. Tumblin stated that she had a copy of the Burr Oak bill from this month and that it
had gone down. She also included a copy of the Excel spread sheet that goes back several years.

Up next, Mrs. Tumblin states that she passed out the email from Grant Schooley on what they
need to do to get the bid out for the baby pool. The council all agreed that they want to get this
ball rolling, and it would be on the agenda for the official vote next week. This will be for
Funding Administration, and bidding/design assistance.

Next, Mrs. Tumblin stated that we are coming up on our renewal for Aspen Energy for the
electric. She handed out the cost if we do 24 months with Aspen. John from Aspen had also
stated that the gas can also do this. The council states that they would like to do the 24 months

for the electric and to do 12 months for the gas. They will put that on to vote next week.

Without any fartiier discygsion, the meeting is adjourned.
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Courtney Edwards
Fiscal Officer




